
  

 
 

Report to 
Scrutiny Board 

 
 
 
Date 24 November 2016  
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Subject: VANGUARD UPDATE 
 
 
  
 

SUMMARY 

At its meeting on 15th September, the Scrutiny Board requested that a progress report on the 
work with Vanguard be brought to a future meeting for consideration.  Subsequent to this, the 
Executive considered a Vanguard Progress report on 7th November 2016, and this was 
complemented with a Member training session prior to the meeting. 

 

The Executive report is attached as Appendix 1, and the Scrutiny Board are invited to 
consider and comment on the progress made. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That Members are asked to:- 

(a) consider the progress made with the Vanguard programme of interventions; and 

(b)  provide comments for the Executive to consider. 

 

Appendix 1: Report to the Executive, 7th November 2016, “Vanguard Progress” 

 

Enquiries: 

For further information on this report please contact Lindsey Ansell. (Ext 4567) 
 


